July Newsletter

2 messages

From: GVR Camera Club [GreenValleyCameraClub@wildapricot.org]

To: Phillip Rock [kazoophil@gmail.com],



July 2017



Summer Hours will continue until November 6, 2017

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Happy Summer to All GVR Camera Club Members!

Those of you in Green Valley tell me it's been HOT HOT HOT !!! Mornings, Monday through Friday at the Club are cool though, and I hope that you are taking advantage of Bob Puttock's scheduling of monitors. Thanks for the help of Jane Winkenwerder and Joan Fellingham too.

There is a surprising amount to be done for the club during the summer. You will find that Blaine Nisson has had lots of contact with GVR regarding room scheduling, cleaning, equipment such as sprinklers and drapes, liability forms, and photos and communication

regarding the development of the website RetireArizona.com. Blaine is headed north for the next two months; we wish him a happy cooling off period!

Linda Gregory has been newly appointed as a vice president. I surely appreciate her taking this position, especially when she is in Green Valley and many of us are trying to operate long distance. Linda has been fielding many requests for input as well as continuing to teach at the club (her first love).

Each Newsletter I intend to briefly highlight some work that two or three of our members do for the club. You have likely seen Bob, Blaine, and Linda if you've been around the club the last couple of months. Please also appreciate that there are many "behind the scenes" members working for you...some in GV, some at a distance.

Travelogue is set to continue next season. You may be one of the lucky ones traveling to cooler parts of the country. Consider capturing your travels in a show for the fall. Travelogue depends upon members who spend time not only traveling, but producing a presentation for the rest of us to enjoy.

Happy Trails to You, Holly

Who's Who at the GVR Camera Club:

Many of you make terrific contributions to the club. That includes Gary Kattge, the webmaster, who allows us to keep informed and Jeff Lierman, responsible for the newsletter and keeping us up to date. Please take the time to explore the website (http://dev.gvcameraclub.org), keep up with the newsletter, and thank each of the people for their often behind-the scenes job.

Your Board of Directors is hard at work also. Let me tell you very briefly who they are and some of how they each help our club. One Vice President is Phil Rock, who heads our information technology, hardware and software and is on the Wild Apricot Administration team. Treasurer is John Pilger...handling our funds! Stephen Herron is our Secretary, and involved with Information Technology. John Yeager has taken on the lead in the task of Marketing and is Membership Coordinator; Blaine Nisson is our GVR Board Contact; Linda Gregory is also a Vice President, a GV presence and Marketing and Assistant Treasurer, Gene Komaromi, Education; Mort Spencer, Photo Display; Marketing is done by Jerry Marrion, and Blaine Nisson; and Bob Allen, Administration.

Other members fulfilling key positions but not on the board include Bob Puttock, Monitoring; Susan Pace, Monthly Meeting Coordinator; Susan Rock, Events Management; Louise Holdsworth, Membership Coordinator 2, Marilyn Luehrman, Marketing Assistance, Field Trips, Art Dill; Cookie Brigade, Rose Estes; Public Events Photography, Jackie Swenson; Facebook Photo of the Day, Judith Pollard; Showtime Coordinator, Chuck Hill.

YOU can be involved as a learner, teacher, field trip guide, committee member, assistant to one of the folks above, contributor, or simply an active promoter of our Club.

Happy Trails this summer, Until We Meet Again, Holly Chorba, GVR CC President and Travelogue Coordinator

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS

Effective July 1, 2017, all Camera Club Members can renew their memberships for the 2018 Club year. Please be aware that we will be doing something different this year to give people a chance to indicate which volunteer activities they might want to perform. The field known as Volunteer Opportunities allows members to check boxes for which areas they would be interested in volunteering. These checkboxes have been reset (erased) which will require people to re-select which volunteer activities they are interested in.

Remember, we are a "volunteer" Club. Please be a helper.

PIXEL MATH What I did to my photo when I did that?

- Just what are pixels.
- How the pixels in my photo are displayed The image pipeline.
- How filters adjust the pixels in my photo.
- How printer drivers change the pixels in my photo.

This class provides a unique opportunity for Camera Club Members to gain an understanding of the building blocks of digital photography. The class has three sessions on Mondays, August 7th, 14th, and 21st at 9:30 AM. This is a class that describes how image processing works, not how to operate photography adjustment software.

The instructor is Stephen Herron retired color scientist at Xerox and Toshiba.

We Need Monitors!

Have you ever wondered how to become a monitor at the club? Just call Joan at 1-520-419-0438, and she will make sure you are working in no time.

To our current monitors, we all owe you a huge **THANK YOU** for your volunteer hours! Without you, the club could not be open. Our staff dwindles at this time of year due to the flight of our snowbirds, illness, etc. so we are asking you to consider filling in those "Need Monitor" spaces on the calendar, working two or more shifts per month, and taking morning shifts in the Summer if you usually work only afternoons in the Winter.

Thanks again, Bob and Joan

Mounting Prints On Foam Core Video

You've seen prints mounted on Foam Core in Camera Club displays. Members have been asking for classes or instructions on how to create the lightweight and inexpensive mounts. Thanks to the Multi-Media Special Interest Group, the Camera Club now has an instructional video available that demonstrates the process.

This link will take you directly to the Video:

Picture of the Day

POD represents our camera club and the amazing talent we have in our membership. I have been privileged to showcase our skills and to post our photos everyday on the club's Face Book page. POD will continue to "highlight" previously posted photographs while the folder with our newest images begins to revive! Thank you for emailing me your BEST images...those you have carefully and lovingly edited to make them your BEST!

Visit our Green Valley Camera Club Face Book page and enjoy the beauty and skills represented by our camera club members.

Judith Pollard jmp7741@gmail.com

Newsletter Archive

If you are interested in viewing past Club Newsletters, they will now be available at the link listed below.

https://greenvalleycameraclub.wildapricot.org/Newsletters



Photos Needed!

Let your photos be seen. We are in need for photos that are 'matted & framed' to display in area centers throughout Green Valley. "Frames should be metal withPlexiglas, not Glass"

Please bring your favorite 'Framed or Foam core' photos to the Camera Club today!

Green Valley Recreation Camera Club P.O. Box 1423 Green Valley, Arizona 85622

The GVR Camera Club was established in the early 1970's as one of many Green Valley Recreation organizations that serve our community. Our main interest is photography – both still and video imaging. The Club has grown into one of the largest camera clubs in the country with over 800 active members.

THIS WEEKS ACTIVITIES

Activities for the Month of July, 2017

Here are the activities offered to you at the Camera Club.

For information, Please check the club calendar Here

Registration is not required for Special Interest Groups (SIGs)

MONDAY

• 9:30 Black & White - SIG

TUESDAY

• 9:30 Hit me with Your Best Shot - SIG

WEDNESDAY

• 9:30 Photoshop CC/Lightroom CC - SIG

THURSDAY

• 9:30 Photoshop Elements SIG

FRIDAY

• 9:30 Photography Geeks SIG

Unsubscribe

1/2

From: GVR Camera Club [GreenValleyCameraClub@wildapricot.org] **To:** General Email Camera Club [cameraclubgreenvalley@gmail.com],



July 2017



Summer Hours will continue until November 6, 2017

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Happy Summer to All GVR Camera Club Members!

Those of you in Green Valley tell me it's been HOT HOT HOT !!! Mornings, Monday through Friday at the Club are cool though, and I hope that you are taking advantage of Bob Puttock's scheduling of monitors. Thanks for the help of Jane Winkenwerder and Joan Fellingham too.

There is a surprising amount to be done for the club during the summer. You will find that Blaine Nisson has had lots of contact with GVR regarding room scheduling, cleaning, equipment such as sprinklers and drapes, liability forms, and photos and communication regarding the development of the website RetireArizona.com. Blaine is headed north for the next two months; we wish him a happy cooling off period!

Linda Gregory has been newly appointed as a vice president. I surely appreciate her taking this position, especially when she is in Green Valley and many of us are trying to operate long distance. Linda has been fielding many requests for input as well as continuing to teach at the club (her first love).

Each Newsletter I intend to briefly highlight some work that two or three of our members do for the club. You have likely seen Bob, Blaine, and Linda if you've been around the club the last couple of months. Please also appreciate that there are many "behind the scenes" members working for you...some in GV, some at a distance.

Travelogue is set to continue next season. You may be one of the lucky ones traveling to cooler parts of the country. Consider capturing your travels in a show for the fall. Travelogue depends upon members who spend time not only traveling, but producing a presentation for the rest of us to enjoy.

Happy Trails to You, Holly

Who's Who at the GVR Camera Club:

Many of you make terrific contributions to the club. That includes Gary Kattge, the webmaster, who allows us to keep informed and Jeff Lierman, responsible for the newsletter and keeping us up to date. Please take the time to explore the website (http://dev.gvcameraclub.org), keep up with the newsletter, and thank each of the people for their often behind-the scenes job.

Your Board of Directors is hard at work also. Let me tell you very briefly who they are and some

of how they each help our club. One Vice President is Phil Rock, who heads our information technology, hardware and software and is on the Wild Apricot Administration team. Treasurer is John Pilger...handling our funds! Stephen Herron is our Secretary, and involved with Information Technology. John Yeager has taken on the lead in the task of Marketing and is Membership Coordinator; Blaine Nisson is our GVR Board Contact; Linda Gregory is also a Vice President, a GV presence and Marketing and Assistant Treasurer, Gene Komaromi, Education; Mort Spencer, Photo Display; Marketing is done by Jerry Marrion, and Blaine Nisson; and Bob Allen, Administration.

Other members fulfilling key positions but not on the board include Bob Puttock, Monitoring; Susan Pace, Monthly Meeting Coordinator; Susan Rock, Events Management; Louise Holdsworth, Membership Coordinator 2, Marilyn Luehrman, Marketing Assistance, Field Trips, Art Dill; Cookie Brigade, Rose Estes; Public Events Photography, Jackie Swenson; Facebook Photo of the Day, Judith Pollard; Showtime Coordinator, Chuck Hill.

YOU can be involved as a learner, teacher, field trip guide, committee member, assistant to one of the folks above, contributor, or simply an active promoter of our Club.

Happy Trails this summer,
Until We Meet Again,
Holly Chorba, GVR CC President and Travelogue Coordinator

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS

Effective July 1, 2017, all Camera Club Members can renew their memberships for the 2018 Club year. Please be aware that we will be doing something different this year to give people a chance to indicate which volunteer activities they might want to perform. The field known as **Volunteer Opportunities** allows members to check boxes for which areas they would be interested in volunteering. These checkboxes have been reset (erased) which will require people to re-select which volunteer activities they are interested in.

Remember, we are a "volunteer" Club. Please be a helper.

PIXEL MATH What I did to my photo when I did that?

- Just what are pixels.
- How the pixels in my photo are displayed The image pipeline.
- How filters adjust the pixels in my photo.
- How printer drivers change the pixels in my photo.

This class provides a unique opportunity for Camera Club Members to gain an understanding of the building blocks of digital photography. The class has three sessions on Mondays, August 7th, 14th, and 21st at 9:30 AM. This is a class that describes how image processing works, not how to operate photography adjustment software.

The instructor is Stephen Herron retired color scientist at Xerox and Toshiba.

We Need Monitors!

Have you ever wondered how to become a monitor at the club? Just call Joan at 1-520-419-0438, and she will make sure you are working in no time.

To our current monitors, we all owe you a huge **THANK YOU** for your volunteer hours! Without you, the club could not be open. Our staff dwindles at this time of year due to the flight of our snowbirds, illness, etc. so we are asking you to consider filling in those "Need Monitor" spaces on the calendar, working two or more shifts per month, and taking morning shifts in the Summer if you usually work only afternoons in the Winter.

Thanks again, Bob and Joan

Mounting Prints On Foam Core Video

You've seen prints mounted on Foam Core in Camera Club displays. Members have been asking for classes or instructions on how to create the lightweight and inexpensive mounts. Thanks to the Multi-Media Special Interest Group, the Camera Club now has an instructional video available that demonstrates the process.

This link will take you directly to the Video:

https://vimeo.com/202132687

Picture of the Day

POD represents our camera club and the amazing talent we have in our membership. I have been privileged to showcase our skills and to post our photos everyday on the club's Face Book page. POD will continue to "highlight" previously posted photographs while the folder with our newest images begins to revive! Thank you for emailing me your BEST images...those you have carefully and lovingly edited to make them your BEST!

Visit our Green Valley Camera Club **Face Book** page and enjoy the beauty and skills represented by our camera club members.

Judith Pollard jmp7741@gmail.com

Newsletter Archive

If you are interested in viewing past Club Newsletters, they will now be available at the link listed below.

https://greenvalleycameraclub.wildapricot.org/Newsletters



Photos Needed!

Let your photos be seen. We are in need for photos that are 'matted & framed' to display in area centers throughout Green Valley. "Frames should be metal withPlexiglas, not Glass"

Please bring your favorite 'Framed or Foam core' photos to the Camera Club today!

Green Valley Recreation Camera Club P.O. Box 1423 Green Valley, Arizona 85622

The GVR Camera Club was established in the early 1970's as one of many Green Valley Recreation organizations that serve our community.

Our main interest is photography – both still and video imaging. The Club has grown into one of the largest camera clubs in the country with over 800 active members.

THIS WEEKS ACTIVITIES

Activities for the Month of July, 2017

Here are the activities offered to you at the Camera Club.

For information, Please check the club calendar Here

Registration is not required for Special Interest Groups (SIGs)

MONDAY

• 9:30 Black & White - SIG

TUESDAY

• 9:30 Hit me with Your Best Shot - SIG

WEDNESDAY

• 9:30 Photoshop CC/Lightroom CC - SIG

THURSDAY

• 9:30 Photoshop Elements SIG

FRIDAY

• 9:30 Photography Geeks SIG

Unsubscribe